
A  P u b l i c at i o n  o f  t h e  Fa i r m o u n t  Ne i g h b o rh o o d  A s s o c iat i o n

Nov e m b e r  2 0 1 2
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•  N a t i o n a l  H i s t o r i c  D i s t r i c t  • 

Mummy is the Word!
Phil & Tim Host Fairmount Social

w w w. Hi s t o ri c Fa i r m o u n t. c o m
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Paid advertisements printed in the Fairmount newsletter 
do not constitute an endorsement by the Fairmount Neigh-
borhood Association.

Dear Neighbors, 

First, thanks to everyone who 

came to our September gen-

eral membership meeting to discuss the 

budget.  I know listening to me drone 

on about changes in the budget is not 

the best way to spend a Tuesday night. 

However, it is vital that we determine 

the most effective way to use the associa-

tion’s money.  The only way we can do 

that is by discussing it as a group. I think 

we did a great job at that and crafted a 

budget that helps us make our neighbor-

hood even better

With the budget set, we can look to 

what’s coming next in Fairmount. It is 

October, so we’ll be slowing down just 

a little as the Holidays approach. Fair-

mount won’t hold general meetings in 

November or December. We will have 

our annual holiday party and socials but 

other than that we’ll take a step back and 

prepare 2013. 

     

In that spirit, we are looking for people 

interested in leading the Home Tour this 

year. As we all know, Home Tour is our 

major source of revenue and the 

neighborhood’s chance to show off.  

Each year it grows bigger and bigger and 

2013 looks to be our biggest yet. If you 

are interested in being Home Tour Direc-

tor please contact myself or any of the 

board members. 

      Also, I want to thank Daggett Middle 

School for hosting our general member-

ship meeting this month. The staff and 

student body there have done a tremen-

dous job there and we are lucky to have 

them in Fairmount. 

     Finally, I’m excited to report that we 

will have an update on our Fairmount 

Park art project. We’ve been waiting 

a long time to get this project under 

construction and that time is very near.  

I will have more details for you at the 

October general membership meeting. As 

always, thanks for taking the time to be a 

part of our great community.

On the Cover
Two Mummies and home owners Phillip and Tim 

host Fairmount Social 
on October 11.    
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The Fairmount Beat by Mark Russell, neighborhood patrol officer

Mark Russell
Cell: 817.944.1316

Office: 817.392.3620 
Marcus.Russell@fortworthtexas.gov

Wow, what a fast year it has been.  
It seems like only yesterday it was 

the beginning of 2012. 
With the holiday season quickly ap-

proaching I wanted to share a few safety 
tips which are targeted toward the holiday 
season but many can be used every day of 
the year.

Shopping:
•	 Avoid wearing expensive jewelry 

while shopping.
•	 Park in a well-lit area and have your 

keys in hand prior to arriving at your 
vehicle.

•	 Be alert when walking in parking lots 
and parking garages

•	 Be aware of your surroundings and 
not looking down texting or talking 
on your phone.

•	 Try and always take a family member 
or a friend with you on all shopping 
trips.

•	 Avoid carrying large sums of cash 
and limit the number of credit cards 
on your person.

•	 Keep cash and credit cards in your 
front pants pocket.

•	 When placing items into your vehicle 
keep them out of sight such as in the 
trunk or under the cargo security 
shade in most SUV’s and Cross Over 

vehicles. 
•	 Always lock you doors and roll up 

your windows.

Home:
DON’T PLACE YOUR CHRISTMAS 
TREE IN FRONT OF A WINDOW.  

Most of us like for everyone to know 
that we are in the Christmas spirit by put-
ting our well lit tree in front of the biggest 
window facing the street with wrapped 
presents all around. 

For a thief this is easy pickin’s and 
makes their job so much easier. They will 
walk the streets looking for easy targets 
such as this, then lay in wait for you to 
leave. Sometimes we even see them sitting 
in their cars with binoculars peering into 
theses windows and listing what they see 
at each house. 

•	 Draw your curtains and pull 
down your blinds to limit win-
dow shopping by thieves. 

•	 Instruct parcel delivery services 
NOT TO LEAVE PACKAGES 

ON YOUR PORCH but to con-
tact the homeowner or leave the 
item with a neighbor.

•	 Tell your neighbors, COP mem-
bers and NPO when you are leav-
ing town. 

•	 Stop your mail and paper service. 
•	 Place lights on a timer so that it 

appears you are home at night.
•	 If you only have one vehicle ask 

your neighbor to park in your 
driveway. 

Even if you are out of town you can 
call the Fort Worth police non-emergency 
number @ 817-335-4222 and request ex-
tra patrol because you are out of town.

Have your heater and fireplace 
checked before you really need to use 
them.

Christmas decorations:
•	 Water your Christmas tree.
•	 Inspect your lighting on the tree and 

all ornamental lighting.
•	 Don’t overwhelm your electrical out-

lets.
•	 Last but not least, remember Santa 

likes cookies and milk and so does 
Mark Russell.

Stay safe and have a wonderful holiday 
season. 

Get to Know Your 
Neighbors

Jane Kucko, Director of Communications

Fairmount friends and neighbors gather at the Octo-
ber FNA social in September (photo by Stacy Luecker).  
Getting to your neighborhood is a great way to better 
know your community and keep a watch on each oth-
er.  That is what makes Fairmount a great community 
(see letter from President Sean Lynch).
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The Fort Worth Southside Neighbors Association is organizing a Farmer’s/Artisan Market in 
the South Main Urban Village for each Saturday, 9am-1pm. Opening day will be Sat, Oct. 

20th!  Support Fort Worth Southside by attending the Market--perfect timing for holiday cooking and 
gifts.

FALL INTO FALL WITH FIRE STATION COMMUNITY CENTER FALL FESTIVAL
By Juana Ayala

Fire Station Community Center will be hosting its annual Fall Festival on October 27, 2012, from 6pm-9pm. Festival is 
a community event for the general public and neighborhood residents. The fall festival attractions will include crafts 
hosted by staff members from Michaels, games, face painting, costume contest, prizes and raffles. Admission is FREE; 
tickets will be sold for 25 cents each to be used for games and concessions.

	
Fire Station uses this event every fall as an opportunity to bring the community together for food and fun for the whole family. This 
event was attended by hundreds of local parents, families and friends. This year we’re committed to making it an even bigger suc-
cess as The Cultural Arts Center presents NBC5 news personality, Deborah Ferguson. Fire Station Community Center in collabora-
tion with The Cultural Arts Center will once again commemorate Dia de los Muertos with a celebration that remembers and honors 
the departed by creating altars decorated with crafts made by youth in after school programs, food and art.

Dia de los Muertos is a celebration of expression in many ways. Not only is it dedicated to remembering and honoring those that 
have passed before us, it is also centrally focused on the artistic expression of the living through the creation of ofrendas.  If you 
are interested in volunteering, e-mail Brenda Howell, director of Fairmount promotions at 817-991-2834 promotions@historicfair-
mount.com.  

Farmer’s & Artisan Market by Glenn Potter
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Photo by Stacy Luecker2236 College Avenue 

Yard of the Month
by Tim Appling

OCTOBER

Jeremy and Kimberly Lawrence 
moved to Fairmount just a few 
months ago, but wasted no time 

in putting their green thumbs to work.  
What less than a year ago was a grassless 
patch of dirt at 2236 College Avenue is 
now our October Yard of the Month.   

	 If variety is the spice of life, then 
the Lawrences have created one spicy 
space. Their  garden  is a botanical feast 
for the eyes where it takes only a minute 
to spot dozens of plant varieties. Water 
conservation being an important consid-
eration for the Lawrences, they tend to 
select drought tolerant  plants and Texas 
native varieties.  

	 These include several types of 
sage and ornamental grasses.  They have 
also planted native hibiscus , Mexican 
petunia, rock rose, and turk’s cap.  In her 
cooking, Kimberly loves to use oregano, 
mint, and basil that grow just steps from 
her front door.

Oak-leaf hydrangea, bottle brush, 
American beauty berry, and shrimp plant 
are a few of the striking shrubs that can 
be seen.  Perhaps a bit unexpected are the 
variegated ginger, eucalyptus, and um-
brella plant.  And there are many others 
too numerous to list here.

	 Kimberly is a social worker 
and Jeremy is a former TV engineer who 
now is a stay at home dad.  He grew 
up in the Berkeley neighborhood, but 
the couple moved to Fairmount from 
the Sunset Heights area of Ft. Worth in 
March.  They have four children:  daugh-
ters Mayva, Ella, and Hannah, and son 
Haedan.  “It was important to us to find 
a home with history and character,” says 
Kimberly.  	

	 Their 1925 bungalow on College 
seems to fit the bill.  The landscape itself 
has a bit of history.  Most of the plants 
were transplanted from their former 
house.  They also like to trade plants 

with their neighbors.  If you can think of 
something the Lawrences do not already 
have growing in their yard, you might be 
able to work a deal and have your own 
piece of the Yard of the Month to take 
home for your landscape.

	 Congratulations to Jeremy and 
Kimberly for their home being selected.  
They have been awarded a gift certificate 
from C.C.’s Touch of Nature in recogni-
tion of their horticultural efforts.  

	 The November Yard of the 
Month will be chosen based on Hallow-
een decoration.  So bring those scare-
crows down from the attic.  Dig those 
tombstones out of the garage.  Drag those 
skeletons out of the closet.  Let’s make 
this Halloween the creepiest ever!  The 
winner will be determined, as in years 
past, by a Facebook vote. 



www.historicfairmount.com

USA National Register of Historic Places

6

Fairmount Trap Neuter Return Program for feral cats
Fairmount has a Trap and Release Program to aid in trapping feral neighborhood cats, taking them to a vet where they can be 
spayed or neutered, and then returning them to the neighborhood. The program is funded by the neighborhood association. The 
FNA has budgeted money to pay for the spay/neuter and vaccinating and will reimburse the $15 cost for having a feral cat spayed 
or neutered. A receipt from the Humane Society of North Texas must be submitted for reimbursement. Fairmount has a number 
of live-animal traps to loan to residents with stray or feral cats. Contact Ashley Rihel at ashleyf.watson@yahoo.com if you need 
a trap. A $50 check made out to the FNA is required for the loan of a trap and will be returned when the trap is returned.
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Tuesday, Oct. 23, 7 p.m.
Daggett Middle School Auditorium

1108 Carlock

Fairmount
General Meeting

Graffiti — All graffiti should be reported to the non-
emergency police number at 817.335.4222 or use the MyFort-
Worth smartphone app. Please do NOT paint over graffiti un-
til it has been reported and photographed.

November FNA Social
November 11, 2012

6:30 to 8:30 p.m.

Come meet your Fairmount Neighbors 
and Friends at

Boiled Owl Tavern
909 W. Magnolia Suite 8

Principal Erin Deel will share Daggett’s 
success stories. 

The Daggett JROTC will kick off the 
meeting with the pledge 
and the band will play. 

Fresh popcorn will be available. Please 
join your neighbors for this special event.

Daggett Middle School 
Hosts 
Fairmount 
Neighborhood 
Association Meeting
By Erin Deel, Daggett Middle School Principal

Erin Deel, Daggett Middle School principal, and the 
Daggett Middle School staff, appreciate and thank the 
Fairmount Neighborhood Association for their sup-

port. 
The partnership between Daggett and Fairmount has 

been beneficial for the school and the students. Daggett began 
a partnership with Fairmount believing that a strong bond be-
tween school and community could benefit everyone and have 

a positive impact on the school. They are excited about con-
tinuing that partnership and continuing to create a successful, 
high-achieving school.

Recently, Daggett was one of four traditional FWISD 
middle schools selected from 25 that met federal accountabil-
ity ratings. Last year was also the first time DMS met federal 
accountability guidelines since the inception of No Child Left 
Behind in 2003. Daggett is proud of their scores and the pride 
students take in the school. They plan to share their accom-
plishments at the next Fairmount Neighborhood Association 
meeting. The meeting will be held at 7 p.m. in the school audi-
torium at 1108 Carlock St. on Tuesday, October 23. 

“If you want your children to be intelligent, read them fairy tales. If you want them 
to be more intelligent, read them more fairy tales.” 

  Albert Einstein 
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For only $15, neighborhood resident and authorized curb 
painter, Ray Feyen, will paint your house number in two lo-
cations. The cost per address is $15 or $10 for one location. 
It will be in the traditional “F” design.

Ray does not go door to door soliciting curb painting for money. 
Anyone who solicits curb painting for money (even if they tell 
you they are authorized to paint, or use a board member’s name) 
is required to have a city permit.

Get Your 
Fairmount Curb Numbers

Contact Ray Feyen at 682.552.0791
or e-mail rfeyen@sbcglobal.net
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BOOK DRIVE FOR DAGGETT MIDDLE SCHOOL

Let’s support our teachers!
By Carrie Hamstra

Book Drive for Daggett Middle School: Teachers at Daggett Middle School are ask-
ing your help in their endeavors to collect a wider range of relevant texts for students. 
Daggett Middle would like to be able to offer students more reading choices for their 
independent reading and are working to collect books that students may check out or 
own.  If you have books at home that your child no longer has a use for, or you are will-
ing to donate some reasonably priced texts, (many can be found on Amazon.com for as 
little as a penny!) it would be greatly appreciative. If you would like a list of appropriate 
suggestions, please feel free to call Carrie Hamstra at 817-814-5219 or Brenda Howell 
817-991-2834 Thanks so much for your assistance! 

Delicious autumn! My very soul is wedded 
to it, and if I were a bird I would fly about 
the earth seeking the successive autumns.

 George Eliot

Lily B. Clayton Elementary School
Informational Kindergarten Coffee

For all families with children entering Kindergarten in the fall of 2013
Wednesday, Nov. 7 at 6:30pm

2228 Wilshire Boulevard
The Home of Heather and Scott Wheatley

Meet our Principal and Kindergarten Teachers
Meet other parents from Lily B. Clayton

Ask questions
Receive Informational Packet

Questions?  Contact Heather Wheatley at 817-921-0565 
or h.wheatley@sbcglobal.net
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National Night Out Come to Fairmount
by Janet White, Director of Public Safety

National Night Out was a huge success.  It was great to have 
so many join us for the fun and delicious fajitas which 

were supplied by the Neighborhood Grill.  Fairmount Citizens 
on Patrol and I send our thanks to everyone who helped pull it 
together,especially  the Trimble’s for the use of their beautiful 
yard and help with set-up.  We look forward to next year.

Photos by Stacy Luecker

PH

Fort Worth Finest attend National Night Out to support 
the Fairmount neighborhood.  You can see the smiles 
that this special event brings to children of all ages!
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 Families and friends gather to celebrate our community.  A fishing 
booth was provided for children and even Mayor Betsy Price was in 

attendance.  Join us next year for this great event 
that focuses upon getting to know our neighbors.
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      girl’s night out returns to fairmount
by Barbara Hines

On Oct. 4, the FGNO en-
joyed a fabulous evening of 

shopping for gifts and treasures 
at Christmas in Cowtown, put 
on by the Fort Worth Junior 
League. There was shopping, 
camaraderie, adult beverages, 
light meal selections, and more 
shopping!  We were able to put 
a dent in our holiday gift needs 
and get in some retail therapy.  It 
was unanimous that this event 
should be included in all future 
FGNO yearly plans.

Just two weeks earlier, the Sep-
tember FGNO was held at the 

lovely home of Susan and Fred 
Harper.  
A wonderful selection of food 
was brought 

and shared by a great group of 
women.  

As future neighbors, Meghan 
and Jason, stopped by their 

new house next door, they were 
invited to join in the conversa-
tion and to help themselves to 
dinner.  We all had a relaxing 
evening getting to know each 
other and sharing stories.

Due to the busy end of year 
holiday time, there are no 

FGNO events scheduled for 
November or December.  Stay 
tuned for future announcements 
in January of 2013!  If you’d 
like to hear about or host future 
FGNO events, please contact 
Barb Hines at finance@historic-
fairmount.com.

Left to right:  Katie Clifton, Christy Crytzer 
Pierce, Kelly Bowden, Chelsie Thornton, 
Barb Hines, Susan Harper, Geri Cotten and 
Brenda Howell.
Photo by Stacy Luecker
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FAIRMOUNT KID’S CORNER  
Fairmount Kid’s Corner is a new addition to the monthly newsletter.  Our neighborhood has a bunch of lively 
and creative kids and we invite them to submit an original story, poem, drawing, photograph, or song, etc. each 
month.  If one of your kid’s like to write or draw, they are invited to submit their original piece of work to Fair-
mount Kid’s Corner!  Kids must be between the ages of five and eighteen years.   The creative piece must be 
original and the kid must live in Fairmount.  Submissions for December newsletter are due November 10th at 
communications@historicfairmount.com.

a little bit about your communications director

Dale and I moved to Historic Fairmount in March of 2005 and have never regretted the move for a second.  While we loved 
our previous home in Willow Park, we just love the architecture and strong sense of community in Fairmount.

It is a thrill to sit on the front porch and watch our neighbors walk their pets and stroll with their children  We also love the 
wide variety of events that build a neighborhood.

Dale works at Bell Helicopter as a electronics electrician and Jane serves as the Director of International Studies at TCU.  
As director of communications, I want to strongly encourage you to invite your children to submit to “Kid’s Corner”.  We didn’t 

get any articles for this month.  Your child can write a story, poem or take a photo of their favorite place in Fairmount.   It will be 
fun to hear from our Fairmount Kid’s so encourage them to submit articles!

To learn a little bit more about my family, here is a photo of our son and daughter and their kids. 

by Jane Kucko, Director of Communications

by Jane Kucko, Director of Communications
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Crepe 
Myrtle Scale
by Susan Harper

We love our Crepe Myrtles here in 
Texas. We love ‘em ‘cause they 

bloom so lushly and so long and we love 
‘em ‘cause they’re so easy to care for – at 
least they have been ‘til now… walking 
down the side of my house recently, I was 
surprised to see my crepe myrtle look like 
this      

Now, I’m accustomed to giving my 
trees a stiff bath to rid them of aphids 
from time to time. Those nasty little crit-
ters create the sticky drippings on your 
driveway and cars.		

But this is a new insect which seems 
to be related to the Azalea bark beetle and 

it leaves not only scaly white patches on 
the tree limbs but a sooty black mold. Al-
though the pest has been in north Texas 
since 2005, we’re just beginning to see it 
here. 

Ugly as it is and ugly as it makes the 
tree look, it doesn’t kill a healthy crepe 
myrtle.

 The most effective treatment so far at 
this time of year is to wash the branches 
with a mild solution of dishwashing soap 
and a soft brush. 

This winter, when the tree is dormant 
use a fairly heavy treatment of dormant 
oil spray. (Neither of these is a long term 
solution and no low impact insecticide has 
been developed so far.) 		

In the spring, release ladybugs accord-
ing to direction as the best weapon against 
the pests (see the attached picture).  

Keep after them and you can still en-
joy the bounty of your crepe myrtles. 

Points to Ponder
By Susan Harper

Although many of our sidewalks still needing attention, the recent repaving of sections of 5th and 6th Avenue have added to 
the walkable sidewalks many of us enjoy on our daily walks. For those sidewalks, the only impediments now are those things 

which block the sidewalk: cars, branches from low growing trees and construction or demolition debris. In case you didn’t know, 
Sec 22-178 of the City Code for Fort Worth expressly forbids parking across the sidewalk. And the Code Department considers 
low growing tree branches, shrubs and construction or demolition debris as a violation as well. 

Speaking of sidewalks, walking your dog at night or in the early morning when it’s dark is not permission to leave his poop on 
the sidewalk for someone else to step in. City ordinance states that you should pick it up; at the very least, carry something that 

can be used to shove it into the grass. And we all want to be good neighbors as much as we want to have good neighbors.

Note from the Editor
By Jane Kucko, Director of Communications

Opinion pieces from our members are welcome.  If you have a particular idea, issue or concern that you would like to express, submit short articles 
to communications@historicfairmount.com.  The editor reserves the right to edit articles and articles are run at the discretion of the editor.  
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FTS 
INTERNATIONAL

Fort Worth is participating in a state-wide challenge around 
community involvement and health-related activities. We need 
your help. As leaders in Fort Worth we know you are connected 
and have a finger on the pulse of many great things happening 
within our community.
We are competing against Dallas, Austin, Corpus Christi and 
several others in a proud race to be a recognized healthy com-
munity. You can log activities that took place in September or 
October. The finish line is October 30th – so log on soon.
What to log:
•         Individuals can log personal Goals
•         Schools can log programs like walk-a-thons or just 	
           capture moments of Pride for students going that 		
           extra mile.
•         Community organizations can log activities like       	            	
           walks, classes, club meetings, etc.
 •        Principals and city leaders can take the pledge

Bottom line – there are multiple ways for us to earn points and 
we need you and your friends and families to log on!
You do have to create a user profile, but then choose to log 
your activities for Fort Worth and your set….
http://hebcommunitychallenge.com

May the best city win
Keome R. Rowe
City of Fort Worth 
Asst. to the Mayor & Chief of Staff

Log On Now! Deadline Is 
October 30.

Let Fort Worth Shine!

DRUNKEN GEESE 
QUILT GUILD

Next Meeting Tuesday, 

November 13

6:30 to 8:30 p.m.

Avoca Coffee 

1311 West Magnolia Avenue

Questions? Call Brenda at 

817.360.8019 

or e-mail 

peredabj@gmail.com
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October’s Faimount Social Was a Scream
by Kelly Bowden

Guests gathered for a “ghoulish feast” of homemade goods with Halloween flare at the home of Phillip and Tim.  Mini-
bundt cakes, chocolate covered clementine oranges, pigeon wings, watermelon bacon, hommus, and an array of 

cheeses were provided along with wine and beer.  Tim and Phillip’s home was tastefully decorated with the finest Halloween 
decor.  Blackbirds rested upon chandeliers, mummies stood in the living room, and a myriad of other Halloween characters 
welcomed everyone into the fall season.  Neighbors enjoyed the Autumn gardens with vibrant mums and foliage in the front 
and backyards.  It was a very inviting experience.  We are sincerely thankful to Phillip, Tim and their nephew who provided 
us with a wonderful fall gathering.   

FNA socials are a great way to get out and meet your neighbors.

Join us for our last Fall Social of 2012, 
on Thursday, Nov. 11 at

 Boiled Owl Tavern. 
909 W. Magnolia Suite 8

6-8 p.m.
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Photos by Stacy and Eric Luecker

BOO HOO! 
TRICK OR TREAT!
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FAVORITE RECIPES FOR THE HOLIDAYS

Delicious, Scrumptious, and Thoughtful
By Jane Kucko, Director of Communications

Do you have a favorite holiday recipe?  We would love to publish recipes in the upcoming newsletters to 
share with family and friend.  While I don’t do much cooking, it is festive to bake cookies or something 

delicious to get into the spirit of the holidays.  Please send recipes for consideration in the newsletter.  Send to 
Jane Kucko by November 10th to communications@historicfairmount.com.  A photo of the meal or the origi-
nal author of the recipe is encouraged.  

Neighbors . . . Amy, Johannes, Marianna, Phillip, Ted, Erica, Sutton, 
Allison & Sheryl . . .  do you have a recipe?

Grandmother’s Sugar Cookie
This is my mother’s sugar cookie recipe.  It is delicious-note the sweetened con-
densed milk which adds flavor and soft texture.
Step 1
Blend with your fingers:
3 cups flour
2 tsp. baking power
1 tsp. baking soda
1 tsp. salt
1 cup shortening
Blend with your fingers until all the ingredients are mixed.  Do not over mix.
Yes--use your fingers--it’s o.k. if you wash your hands first.

Step 2
Manually mix:
2 eggs
1 cup sugar
4 tsp. sweetened condensed milk
1 tsp. vanilla.

Step 3
Blend the dry ingredients with the flour mixture.  Form into a small ball and wrap 
into plastic wrap.  Let refrigerate for 24 hours.  

24 hours later--divide dough into two small balls.  Take 1/2 dough and roll out into 
about a 1/8 to 1/4 inch thick dough.  Cut out shapes using your favorite cookie cut-
ters.  Bake 5 to 6 minutes at 375 degrees. Do not overbake.  

Decorate cookies with frosting, 
sprinkles, & candies.  Turn your kids 
loose and they will come up with great 
designs.  This is a delicious cookie and 
fun to make.  

Below.  Margaret Kolar of Lincoln, Ne-
braska.  Mother of Jane Kucko.
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More than you ever expected.

Vice President Jana Haynes  
NMLS #441940 
817-426-7917, or cell 817-991-7064 
jhaynes@communitybank-tx.com
1300 South University Dr., Suite 100
www.communitybank-tx.com

more
Meet Jana Haynes, Vice President at Community
Mortgage and one of your Fairmount neighbors. 
She’s looking forward to helping you get fast 
answers and great rates. Just call!

neighbors helping neighbors.

Greater Fort Worth 

Association of REALTORS ®

2011 AFFILIATE OF THE YEAR

Award W
inner
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C a l e n da r  o f  E v e n ts
Oct. 19..................................... (Third Monday)  Landmarks filing deadline (5 p.m.)

Oct. 20.................................... Farmer’s Artisan Market from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Oct. 23................. (Fourth Tuesday) FNA General Meeting--Daggett Middle School

Oct. 27...................Fire Station Community Center Fall Festival (6:00 to 9:00 p.m.)

Oct. 28...............................................Fall Open Streets (www.FortWorthSouth.org)

Nov. 5.................................................................(First Monday) FNA board meeting 

Nov. 10.....................................................................Newsletter submission deadline

Nov. 11.................................. Fairmount Neighborhood Social (Boiled Owl Tavern)

Nov. 12............................................................ Second Monday) Landmarks hearing

Nov. 13.............................................................Drunken Geese Quilt Guild meeting

Nov. 19...........................................................(Third Monday)  Bulk trash collection

Oct. 19..................................... (Third Monday)  Landmarks filing deadline (5 p.m.)

Oct. 23........................................................ (Fourth Tuesday) FNA General Meeting

Oct. 28...............................................Fall Open Streets (www.FortWorthSouth.org)

DECORATE YOUR YARD FOR HALLOWEEN!  

IT IS FUN AND YOU MAY BE THE YARD OF THE MONTH WINNER!  

Historic Plaques 
Available

Is your home a contributing struc-
ture in Fairmount? Check the Fair-
mount website at www.Historic-
Fairmount.com to find out. If so, 
then why not show it off proudly 
with a bronze plaque? Plaques are 
$145 each.

Contact Martin Dahl

preservation@historicfairmount.com
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Patti Randle, CPA, P.C.
1208 W. Magnolia Ave., Suite 228

Fort Worth, TX 76104

817.569.9881     •     fax: 817.569.9885

6551 Harris Parkway, Suite 205
817.370.6118

Mickey Bradley
ABOC

Registered Optician

www.patrickoptical.net

LIKE us 
on Facebook



Contact the Fairmount director of communications at fairmount-
newsletter@gmail.com. Items must be received by the tenth day 
of the month.

Monthly Rates
Classified Ad Give-a-Ways..................................... Free
Classified Ad For Sale Items.......................................$5
Business Card Ad......................................................$10
1/4 Page Ad...............................................................$25
1/2 Page Ad...............................................................$50
Full Page Ad............................................................$100
Full Page Ad (back cover) when available..................$200

Business Card Ad....................................................$100
1/4 Page Ad.............................................................$250
1/2 Page Ad.............................................................$500
Full Page Ad..........................................................$1000

Yearly (11 months) Advertiser Rates
Pay for your ad a year in advance 

and get one month FREE.

The Fairmount newsletter is published 11 times a year (Dec./Jan. 
issues are combined) and distributed the weekend prior to the 
fourth Tuesday of each month. Ads appearing in the newsletter are 
not an endorsement by the Fairmount Neighborhood Association.

Advertise in the Fairmount Newsletter

Animal Services................................................817.392.7297
City Council......................................................817.392.6193
City Councilman Joel Burns.............................817.392.8809

district9@fortworthtexas.gov
Code Officer Oscar Reyes.................................817.879.4230

Oscar.Reyes@fortworthtexas.gov
Fort Worth Police Department 

Non-emergency..........................................817.335.4222
NPO Mark Russell.....................................817.944.1316
Marcus.Russell@fortworthtexas.gov

Garbage info/illegal dumping........................ 817.392.EASY
Graffiti...............................................................817.212.2700
Historic Preservation (Planning)

Liz Casso...................................................817.392.8037
Liz.Casso@fortworthtexas.gov

Potholes.............................................................817.392.8100
Streetlight Outages............................................817.392.7595

www.fortworthtexas.gov/applications/tpwcrf
Fort Worth Public Library..............................817.871.READ

Fort Worth City Contacts

JOIN the Fairmount 
Neighborhood Association

Fill out this form and (1) send it with your dues to Fairmount 
Neighborhood Association, P.O. Box 12348, Fort Worth, TX 
76110-8348 or (2) bring it to the next Association meeting (see 
meeting notice on front page). Questions? Call Ashley Paz at 
817.965.1253 or e-mail membership@historicfairmount.com.

Name:_____________________________________________

Address:_ __________________________________________

Phone:_____________________e-mail:___________________

Occupation:_________________________________________

I am a __ new   __ renewing member (check one)

__ Individual ($15)  __ Family ($20)

__ Business ($20)    __ Friend of Fairmount ($15)

Ways I would like to get involved: (please circle all that apply)

Home Tour        Code Enforcement     Citizens on Patrol                    

Crime Watch      Block Captain           FNA Work Day   

Social Outreach	    Play Group      Social Events/Fundraising    

Home Tour       Historic Preservation     Public Spaces   

Newsletter Delivery/Contributor


